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We Will Remember Them
On 11-11-11 at 11 o'clock by the War
Memorial in Normanby-by-Spital, those
present will observe a two minute silence.
The Reverend Sally Turnbull will take the
service which will start about 10:50 a.m.
There will be a bugler playing the Last
Post just prior to the two minutes’ silence
and then he will play Reveille at the end of
the silence.
Owmby-by-Spital Parish Council will be
laying the wreath this year and it is hoped
a good many villagers will attend as they
have so often in the past. The children of
N-b-S school will also be attending.

The Welton branch of the Royal British
Legion have organised an Act of
Remembrance which will be held at the
Welton War Memorial on Friday the 11th
of November at 11:00 a.m.
The two minute silence will be kept and
wreaths will be laid on behalf of local
organisations.
Two Remembrance Day Services will be
held on Sunday 13th of November. At
10:45 a.m. in Hackthorn’s St Michael &
All Angels’ Church and a United Service
at 6:00 p.m. in Glentham’s Methodist
Chapel.

Volunteers Needed
Well, it's nearly the end of another year, and another 8000 or so magazines have been printed
and then posted through the letterboxes of local parishioners, with numerous others being
sent further afield to those still wishing to be kept “in the loop”.
It’s also time to ask for people who may wish to join the Signpost Team.
Do you fancy getting involved? You could be a features writer, secretary, magazine
distributor, accounts manager, photographer for the new website, treasurer, advertising co-
ordinator... there's a whole list of things to do! So if you would like to become part of our
friendly team and take an active role in making Signpost more than it currently is, drop me an
email at steve@owmbygroup.co.uk or call me - my phone numbers are inside the back cover.
Just remember - you're volunteering! Signpost Magazine is a charity and makes no money at
all. Nil. Nowt. Nothing. Nada. Zip. The donations we receive and the small amount we
charge for advertising help to offset the associated costs involved with running a magazine
and website, but it really is, for the most part, a labour of love.

Steve Harvey
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GLENTHAM METHODIST CHAPEL
Sunday 6th 10:45 a.m. Family Church  Mr Richard Alderson
Sunday 13th 6:00 p.m. United Service of Remembrance Rev Marty Presdee
Sunday 20th 10:45 a.m. Messy Church
Sunday 27th 3:00 p.m. Circuit Service North Kelsey

Monday 8:30 a.m. Morning Prayer Brattleby
Tuesday 9:00 a.m. Morning Prayer Burton
 9:30 a.m. Morning Prayer Spridlington
 12:15 p.m. Eucharist Scampton
Wednesday 4:00 p.m. Evening Prayer South Carlton
Thursday 9:30 a.m. Holy Communion Varies*
Friday 4:00 p.m. Evening Prayer Spridlington
Saturday 8:30 a.m. Morning Prayer Burton
*See table below for Thursday venue

DAILY CHURCH SERVICES
Day Time Service Place

Thursday 3rd 9:30 a.m. Holy Communion Owmby PG
Sunday 6th 9:30 a.m. Holy Communion Glentham BW, ST
 11:00 a.m. Holy Communion Spridlington BW, ST
   6:00 p.m. Memorial Service Owmby PG
Thursday 10th 9:30 a.m. Holy Communion Spridlington PG
Sunday 13th 8:30 a.m. Holy Communion Spridlington RC
 9:30 a.m. Morning Prayer Saxby ST
 10:45 a.m. Remembrance Service Hackthorn PG, MC
 11:00 a.m. Family Communion Spridlington JD
   6:00 p.m. Remembrance Service Glentham Chapel MP
Thursday 17th 9:30 a.m. Holy Communion Glentham BW
Sunday 20th 8:30 a.m. Holy Communion Glentham BW
 9:30 a.m. Holy Communion Owmby JT, ST
 11:00 a.m. Holy Communion Hackthorn PG
   6:00 p.m. Evening Prayer Spridlington DL
Thursday 24th 9:30 a.m. Holy Communion Hackthorn PG
Sunday 27th 8:30 a.m. Holy Communion Hackthorn BW
 9:30 a.m. Holy Communion Saxby JP
 11:00 a.m. Family Service Owmby LH

PARISH CHURCH SERVICES FOR NOVEMBER
Day Time Service Place By
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LETTERS TO THE EDITOR

Dear Sir,

Dear Steve
I meant to write to you regarding the comment made by "Name Not Given",

however ill health prevented this.If all content from outside the Signpost area i.e. adverts, doctors information and

events were removed, this would remove approximately 13 pages at a monthly loss

to Signpost of about £300.00, a large part of the the cost of the entire print run.
Can he categorically state that no one is interested in the Broadbent Theatre or

even buying logs from just outside our area?Signpost gets its funding from Parish and Church Councils, Clubs & Organisations,

Pots and Personal donations but the majority of funding comes from advertising,

both commercial and private. Without this funding Signpost would not be a viable

proposition and that would be a great shame.As a former editor I empathise with you over the crass comments made by people

who know nothing about the financial situation and are either unwilling to help

or not qualified. I believe that constructive comments are always welcome by

editors of any publication but criticism purely for the sake of it only shows pure

ignorance.
If this vocal minority of miseries who hide behind anonymity feel so strongly why

don't they start their own Puritan magazine?What is wrong with the odd joke or comment on the news? There are things I don't

particularly like such as the "Thought for the Month" when it is sanctimoniously,

sickly American, but I would never say take it out, because other people like it.
Anyway you are doing a great job, keep it up.Regards
Colin Rainer

It was not my intention to upset anyone with my last entry in the Signpost. I think our villages
are really beautiful - that is why we chose to live here.  My point was that things could may be
improved. In my last village, we won the Best Kept Village Competition one year and also
managed to win the next year as a past winner. So, when I said things about out of date notices
- thank you all for taking them down when the event is over and faded and out of date notices
on a Parish Council notice board - though there are still some faded pictures on view, and the
"blot on the landscape" has been cleared up, it was meant to be a positive comment.
What a shame some people are "shooting the messenger", I actually like the fact that us
villagers can put our point of view over, which just goes to prove that one cannot please all the
people all of the time.
The school safety zone outside Normanby school looks a lot better now it has been finished off.
Is Normanby having a memorial service on November 11th? It is a very moving service and to
have the school children attend as well as quiet a lot villagers, makes it even more poignant.
Now the darker evenings are drawing in more dog mess is appearing. Being a dog owner
myself, I do know that it is not easy to get into the habit of clearing up after your dog, but once
you do, hopefully it will stop people moaning about dog mess.

Susie Dulake
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ALL FAITHS AND NONE
I missed the Living Islam Festival on the Lincolnshire Showground at the end of July.
I didn't know about it until I was going round the A15/A1500 roundabout to church
on the Sunday morning, and by then it was too late.
But I know a man who did make it. A friend from Lincoln, Roman Catholic as it
happens, was manning a stall there. And this is some of what he writes...
What I did not expect was the immediate sense of nostalgia!
This was a town fete anyone in the traditional 1950's would have recognised; full of
children, mums and dads, aunties and uncles. The people who came to our stall were
bubbling with joy, clearly happy to be there and surrounded by - a Muslim culture. A
culture that made them feel safe, secure and wanted.
Many Muslim brothers and sisters from the county were there. Many had visited and
admired our Cathedral and several commented that it felt familiar because like a
mosque, at the moment, it is clear of all chairs. I encountered people from every walk
of life, business owners, doctors, manual workers, students, you name it, and they
were there.
I suspect that out in the country we don't realise just how many people from many
different backgrounds and faiths now live in our county. We don't notice many of
them in our villages.
I'm very taken by what my friend had to say about Living Islam. Many of us may
look back on imagined "good old days" when life was simpler and more stable. He
points us towards a community where such values are still treasured.
Unlike many of our schoolchildren today, I've never visited a mosque. That makes me
the loser. But I've certainly visited our cathedral (well, I do work there, sometimes),
and to have the two compared together is interesting. I wonder which would come
across more powerfully as a house of prayer?
For people of other religions do do by and large what Christians do. They believe in
God; they trust in God. They worship and they pray. They try to live God-centred
lives. They may come at God from a different angle to us, but that's hardly surprising.
There's more to God than any of us can get a full view of.
I do believe that all the major religions have things in common. These we should
explore and celebrate. We don't see and perhaps we don't know much about our
brothers' and sisters' faiths, but if we get a chance, perhaps we should try to find out.
It's always good to have our horizons broadened. If the opportunity arises for you,
take a good look at someone else's religion.
I really do hope that next time I'll make it to "Living Islam". I'm sure that knowing
more about our friends of other faiths would make me at least a better-informed, if not
a better anything else, Christian. That can't be bad.
God bless us all,

FROM YOUR PARISH PRIEST
My dear friends,

Peter Godden
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Baptisms:
Baptised at Spridlington on 2nd October - Jamie Christopher & Daniel Joshua Hare
Marriages:
None
Funerals and Burials:
Funeral at Welton on 4th October - Canon Frank Hone, aged 99

CANON FRANK HONE
Frank was well-known in all the villages around here. Retiring to Welton after a long
and distinguished ministry, during which he served as an Army Chaplain during
World War II and also seems to have trained half the curates in the Church of England
of a certain generation, he took services wherever there was a shortage of a priest, and
became known, valued and loved for his caring pastoral ministry. He lost his dear wife
of 66 years, Ruth, a year ago, and had moved into the Cathedral Nursing Home in
Lincoln. He was very frail, but undiminished in spirit. He missed his 100th birthday
by two weeks. May he rest in peace and rise in glory.

Need Help?
Ring Springline Good Neighbours
Doing the things good neighbours do

Tel: 07724 626 719
Website: www.springlinegns.org.uk - Email: springlinegns@gmail.com

Could you give a little time as a volunteer, or support us as a member?
Registered Charity No. 1115048

ADVANCE NOTICE

Interfaith Discussion Group
Wednesday, 29th February, 2012 at 7:30 p.m.
Scampton Church of England Primary School

Topic: FAITH SCHOOLS

ALL SOULS DAY

There will be a Eucharist for All Soul's Day on Wednesday November 2nd at 7:30pm at St
Vincent's, Burton-by-Lincoln. All are welcome; please invite anyone you know who has been
bereaved recently to come with you. There will be a opportunity to light a candle to remember
those we love who have died. Please give names of anyone you would like to remember in this
way to me by Nov 1st. If you cannot attend but would like me to light a candle on your behalf,
just let me know.

Julia Hepburn   julia.hepburn@btinternet.com  01522 526120
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The Bishop of Lincoln, the Rt Revd Christopher Lowson, writes:
Dear Friends,
There have been a number of 'firsts' for me in the last few days. I've been to
Buckingham Palace and met the Queen; I've had my first TV interview with Peter Levy
on Look North; and I have received a wonderful welcome from the people of
Lincolnshire, North Lincolnshire and North East Lincolnshire. I am thankful for all
these things.
My wife Susan is busy preparing for our move to our new home in Lincoln and we are
looking forward to joining you around the Diocese at your celebrations in your church,
your school or community, as this first year of office progresses.
On 12th November the formal part of my arrival will take place in the magnificent
Cathedral, when I take the Bishop's seat among the Chapter and congregation. I hope
many of you will be able to come and join in the worship.
The following day is Remembrance Sunday and for many of us, this is a time of quiet
reflection, but for others, it's a time of renewed sorrow.  I am only too aware of the price
Lincolnshire families have paid, not only in the great wars, but also in the recent
conflicts. Sunday 13th November will be another first for me, as I shall be able to join
you in prayer on this special day.
Many of you are also coping with difficult economic circumstances, whether you live
in our industrial towns or in rural areas. It is my aim to listen and learn in the coming
months, so that my life and work as Bishop of Lincoln reaches out to you, wherever
you are in this splendid region.
Looking forward to it!

+Christopher

THANK YOU
A few months ago we were sent details for a house for sale in Glentham. We loved
the house but knew nothing about the village.
I started doing some research on the Internet and came across the site for the
Signpost Magazine. The very first issue I read was March 2011 and I was VERY
impressed. In particular the Thought Of The Month brought tears to my eyes and I
copied it down onto a piece of paper and carry it around with me everywhere.
We eventually bought the house in July and I was so thrilled when my first ever copy
of Signpost was delivered. I always read it from cover to cover then keep it as it
contains such useful information.
Everyone we have met in Glentham and the surrounding villages have been ever so
friendly and welcoming and we would like to say a BIG THANK YOU to you all.

Jill and Graham Wild.

If you want to write, you can contact me on one of the phone numbers inside the back page
for my office address, or email your letter to me at signpost.editor@owmbygroup.co.uk
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FRIENDSHIP
Do not desert your friend in danger or distress. Too many are in the world whose
attachment to those they call friends is confined to the day of their prosperity. As long
as that continues, they are, or appear to be, affectionate and cordial.
But as their friend is under a cloud, they begin to withdraw and separate their interests
from his. In friendship of this sort, the heart assuredly has never had much concern. For
the greatest test of the friendship is, constancy in the hour of danger - adherence in the
season of distress. When your friend is calumniated, then is the time openly and boldly
to espouse his cause. When his situation is changed, or misfortunes are fast gathering
around him, then is the time of offering prompt and zealous aid. When sickness or
infirmity occasions him to be neglected by others, that is the opportunity which every
real friend will seize of redoubling all the affectionate attention which love suggests.
These are the important duties, the sacred claims of friendship, which religion and
virtue enforce on every worthy mind.
To show yourselves warm in this manner in the cause of your friend, commands
esteem, even in those who have personal interests in opposing him. This honourable
zeal of friendship has, in every age, attracted the veneration of mankind. It has
consecrated to the latest posterity the names of those who have given up their fortunes
and exposed their lives on behalf of the friends whom they loved; while ignominy and
disgrace have ever been the portion of those who deserted their friends in the hour of
distress.

Researched by John Ivory
September 2011

PRAYER FOR THE MONTH
Teach us, good Lord, to serve you as you deserve; to give and not to count the cost;
to fight and not to heed the wounds; to toil and not to seek for rest; to labour and not
to ask for any reward, save that of knowing that we do your will.

St Ignatius Loyola (1491-1556)

A new, exciting way to worship for all the family

If you have any questions call Jenny & Peter Atkinson - 01673 878806

If you have an article or story you feel would be of interest to our readers, please
contact Steve, the editor, for more details. His telephone number is on contacts
page opposite. Full contact details are on the web site - http://owmbygroup.co.uk
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THOUGHT FOR THE MONTH
An elderly carpenter was ready to retire. He told his employer of his plans to leave the
house building business and live a more leisurely life with his wife enjoying his
extended family.
He would miss the wages, but he needed to retire. They could get by. The contractor
was sorry to see his good worker go and asked if he could build just one more house
as a personal favour. The carpenter said yes, but in time it was easy to see that his heart
was not in his work. He resorted to shoddy workmanship and used inferior materials.
It was an unfortunate way to end his career.
When the carpenter finished his work and the builder came to inspect the house, the
contractor handed the front-door key to the carpenter. "This is your house," he said,
"my gift to you."
What a shock! What a shame! If he had only known he was building his own house,
he would have done it all so differently. Now he had to live in the home he had built
none too well.
So it is with us. We build our lives in a distracted way, reacting rather than acting,
willing to put up less than the best. At important points we do not give the job our best
effort. Then with a shock we look at the situation we have created and find that we are
now living in the house we have built. If we had realised that we would have done it
differently.
Think of yourself as the carpenter. Think about your house. Each day you hammer a
nail, place a board, or erect a wall. Build wisely. It is the only life you will ever build.
Even if you live it for only one day more, that day deserves to be lived graciously and
with dignity.
The plaque on the wall says, "Life is a do-it-yourself project."
Your life tomorrow will be the result of your attitudes and the choices you make today.

http://stellaroffers.co.uk

Picture Framing Service
20 years experience

Available Locally

Prints, photos, needlework, medals, etc

Large choice of frames and mounts.
Advice on all aspects of framing and

restoration.
Contact David on 01427 667887

(Fillingham)
Leave a message if I am not in.

Collection and delivery service
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THE LAW ON CLEARING SNOW AND ICE FROM PUBLIC SPACES

There is no law stopping you from clearing snow and ice on the pavement outside
your property, pathways to your property or public spaces.   If an accident did happen,
it is highly unlikely that you would be sued as long as you:
1. Are careful
2. Use common sense to make sure that you do not make the pavement or pathway

clearly more dangerous than before
People using areas affected by snow and ice also have responsibility to be careful
themselves.

TIPS AND ADVICE ON CLEARING SNOW AND ICE
� Start early- it is much easier to clear fresh, loose snow compared to compacted ice

that has been compressed by people walking on it
� Do not use hot water - this will melt the snow, but may replace it with black ice,

increasing the risk of injury
� Be a good neighbour - some people may be unable to clear snow and ice on paths

from their property
� If shovelling snow, think where you are going to put it so that so it does not block

other people's paths or drainage channels
� Make a pathway down the middle of the area to be cleared first, so you have a clear

surface to walk on
� Spreading some salt on the area you have cleared will help stop ice forming - table

salt or dishwasher salt will work, but avoid spreading on plants or grass as they may
be damaged by it
� Pay particular care and attention to steps and steep gradients
� Use the sun to your advantage - removing the top layer of snow will allow the sun

to melt any ice beneath; however you will need to cover any ice with salt to stop it
refreezing overnight
� If there is no salt available, sand or ash are good alternatives.
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HACKTHORN & COLD HANWORTH

Christmas approaches and we all begin to think about what we can give to whom.
May I suggest a tin of beans, packet of soup, box of cereal or anything else that comes
to mind for a person less fortunate than yourself.
The Community Larder has even more demands upon it than it has had for years.
People of your age, whether you are young, old or a child are needing help to make
sure that they are sufficiently nourished. This problem is due to no fault of their own,
merely circumstances.
If you feel that you could donate something, there will be a collection point at
"Herongate", Main Street, Hackthorn and from there it will be delivered to Lincoln
Larder for distribution.
I do hope that you can give a little to help and to embrace the message of goodwill
that Christmas brings to us all.

Brenda Hinch

Thursday 10th November 2011
Hackthorn Village Hall at 7.30 p.m.

Mrs Smith's Cottage, Navenby
(A talk by Mr & Mrs Gill)

Meeting open to all - entrance £2.00 (to include tea and biscuit)

FRIENDS OF HACKTHORN SCHOOL

FASHION SHOW
THURSDAY 3RD NOVEMBER, 7PM

HACKTHORN VILLAGE HALL

The Friends of Hackthorn School are holding a fashion show, put on by Lincs
Fashion.  Ladies clothing ex-chain store including M & S, Next, BHS and Monsoon

all sold for half price or less.
Tickets can be bought from the school priced at £3.50 each or two for £5.00

Raffle and fashion accessory stalls
To purchase tickets please contact Hackthorn School 01673 860295
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HACKTHORN C. OF E. PRIMARY SCHOOL
Only in this country could you expect to have two Autumn 'welly walks' which were so
different! Each year, roughly once per season, the school goes out in two separate
groups on a walk through the countryside around the village, recording what they see
along the way so that they can make comparisons with previous walks, and note how
the different seasons affect plants and wildlife.
Key Stage 2 did their walk first, and enjoyed one of the hottest days of the year, so
much so, that there was no need for wellies at all as it hadn't rained for weeks. Key
Stage 1 did their walk but a few days later, and had to revise their route as the rain
became more and more torrential. The weather became so bad that eventually their
route was shortened to an exploration of a couple of teachers' gardens, before they all
returned back to school to dry out again.
On the 12th of October, we took part in the Roast Dinner Day which had been
organised by William Farr, who supply our school meals, to promote local food.  71%
of the school elected to have the hot meal that day, which gave us quite an interesting
planning exercise, as it was more than double the amount who usually sit down to eat
together, but we managed it and everyone agreed that the food was fantastic.
The Friends of Hackthorn School are organising a Fashion Show by Lincs Fashions
(Top Brands at Half Price or less - no seconds). It will be on the 3rd Nov so there might
just be time to grab a couple of tickets if you get this in time (£3.50 each or two for £5).
There will also be our Christmas Fair at School on Friday 25th Nov from 3:30 pm, all
are welcome to come along.
Contact the school on 01673 860295 to arrange a visit or to request a School Brochure,
or have a look round our website at www.hackthorn.lincs.sch.uk

HACKTHORN AND COLD HANWORTH
SOCIAL CLUB

Games Night
Held  on Saturday 8th October

First a BIG thank you to all who helped make the evening a success, both those who
came and enjoyed the games and all the many helpers who put in so much work to
make it go so well.

Prize Winners
� Labyrinth  Darren Benson, Jenny-Anne Tindall, Rachel Benson
� Treasure Hunt  Glenis Benson, Oliver Cridland
� Bean Bags  Joe Downs, Lindsey Sutton, Ross Benson
� Marbles  Darren Benson, Oliver Cridland
� Quoits  David Pinder, Griffin Sutton

Other games enjoyed were; Darts, Pool, Table Football and Dominoes.
The next event is the Christmas Draw which will be held on Friday December
16th.  There will be a Grand Draw open to all and the Members' Draw.
Please come and join us, you are all very welcome!
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Hackthorn Village Hall

Christmas Lunch
The village Christmas lunch will take place on the

11th December
12:30 for 1:00 p.m.

Adults £14              Children £7
                               (under 14)

Menu
A traditional 5 course Christmas lunch

(A vegetarian main course is available.  Please request when booking)

Places are limited so please book early
Call David Pinder on 01673 861070

If you have an article or event concerning Hackthorn, please contact the
editor or email your submission to him at hackthorn@owmbygroup.co.uk
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Hackthorn Estate
High quality residential

properties to let in
Hackthorn and Cold Hanworth

Commercial lettings in
traditional buildings

"PROMOTING A THRIVING
RURAL COMMUNITY"
Further details from

Hackthorn Hall Estate Office,
Lincoln, LN2 3PQ

 01673 860423

Remembrance Day Service
Sunday 13th November 2011

St Michael & All Angels' Church,
HACKTHORN

at 10.45 a.m. by kind permission of Canon Peter Godden who will conduct the service together
with the Venerable Michael Chapman, Branch Chaplain.
The service is open to all and members of the Royal British Legion look forward to
parishioners and friends joining them at this Service when they renew their commitment to all
who have served and are still serving our country in the Armed Forces.
On the special day of 11.11.11 it is hoped that many of the congregation will also gather on
Friday 11th November for an Act of Remembrance at 11 a.m. at Welton War Memorial.
The Two-Minutes Silence will be kept and wreaths will be laid on behalf of local organisations.

A little boy, who wanted £100.00 very badly, prayed for two weeks but nothing happened.
Then he decided to write God a letter requesting £100.00.
When the letter arrived at the sorting office, addressed to GOD, UK, they decided to send it to
the Prime Minister. The Prime Minister was so impressed, touched, and amused that he
instructed his secretary to send the boy £5.00. The Prime Minister thought that this would
appear to be a lot of money to the little boy.
The little boy was delighted with the £5.00 and immediately sat down to write a thank you note
to God that read:
"Dear God, Thank you very much for sending me the money. However, I noticed that for some
reason you had to send it through Downing St and, as usual, those devil's deducted £95.00.”

More “Church Chuckles” on page 44
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HOW CLEAN ARE
YOUR CARPETS?

I’LL CLEAN THEM
­ Quality professional deep extraction

cleaning
­ Full stain and pre-treatment

­ Carpets and Rugs usually dry within
2-3 hours

­ Fabric suites carefully and
conscientiously cleaned

­ Stainguard treatments available

Prices from £37 for carpets
£45 for suites

Discounts for multiple carpets or oven
and carpet cleaning packages.

Fast friendly service

Call Mike on: 01673 878109 or
Mobile: 07557 441307

ZUMBA® CLASSES
Monday and Wednesday Evenings

Welton Primary School

Tuesday Afternoons
Nettleham Old School

Tuesday Evenings
Ingham Village Hall

PILATES CLASSES
Please check out my website for
details as many classes operate in

the week.

Contact Rebecca Downes

Telephone: 01673 878433
Mobile: 07710 493646

Rebecca@bodiesinbalance.org.uk
www.bodiesinbalance.org.uk

Piano Tuition

For All Your Aggregate Needs

� Aggregates
� Topsoil

� Bagged or Loose
Please Call

07970 309158
01673 876644

www.foxaggregates.co.uk
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Painter / Decorator

20 Years Experience

· Free Quotations

Dave The Decorator

Telephone:
01673 866631

Mobile: 07813 775998

T.M.MANNION
Electrical Contractors

Domestic, Agricultural
and Industrial installations

Security Lighting

Tel: 01673 878585

N.I.C.E.I.C. Registered
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SPRIDLINGTON

NOVEMBER COFFEE MORNING

If you would like to host a Coffee Morning for the Church, we would be delighted
to hear from you.  Please contact Claire on 862992.

Wednesday 16th at 10:30 a.m.
Old Rectory Cottage, Owmby Road
By kind invitation of Rachel Carter

Bring & Buy Stall and Raffle
All most Welcome

Proceeds for St Hilary’s Church Funds

Spridlington Village Hall
QUIZ NIGHT

Friday 18 November - 7:00 for 7:30 p.m.

Come along with your team of four to six friends and family, or join others at a table for our
fun Quiz Night, which includes a first drink and a light meal at half-time to replenish your
brain! Prizes for the winners and losers at the end of the evening and a raffle while you eat.

Tickets: £5.00 per person - booking is advisable as this is usually a popular event, and we do
need to know the numbers for seating and catering purposes. To book, please ring Joey
Howard on 01673 862015

Two pine log cabins in peaceful woodland setting
offering a relaxed holiday, ideally situated for the
Wolds and the beautiful city of Lincoln. Each has
three bedrooms, one double, one twin, one child's
bunk bed: Large lounge, bathroom, kitchen, large
veranda. Gas central heating, gas cooking. Car
parking by unit. Near bus route. Linen provided.
Pickup from Lincoln or Market Rasen Station
available

Terms: £200 to £400 per week. £100 to £200 per 3 day stay. ETCêêê
Complimentary local food hamper. Visit our website or ask for a brochure.

Mr. R. Cox, Lincolnshire Lanes Log Cabins, Manor Farm, East Firsby,
Market Rasen LN8 2DB • Tel 01673 878258
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If you have an article or story concerning Spridlington, please call
Diana Burrows on 01673 861363 or email your submission to
spridlington@owmbygroup.co.uk

THANK YOU
Cream Tea
Thanks to everyone who made it to the Village Hall Cream Tea on Sunday 4
September, despite all the other events that were taking place during that weekend.
We raised the sum of £155 for Village Hall funds.
Curry Night
Held on 14th October. This event was a sell-out with a record attendance - we even
had two visitors from Australia enjoying the food and the music with us. We were
also able to make use of the sparkling new Lottery-funded kitchen for the first
time. Many thanks to everyone who attended, to those who worked so hard to set
the village hall to rights before the event (especially Simon Marris), to everyone
who helped on the night and to our splendid cooks who supplied a great selection
of curry dishes. Total proceeds were unknown at time of printing, but will be
published next month.
Response to Circular
The village hall committee would also like to thank everyone in the community
who responded so positively to our appeal for help, especially those energetic and
enthusiastic gentlemen who cleared the premises of ivy and weeds and sowed and
watered grass seeds instead! The grass is now growing nicely and we are looking
forward to seeing a lovely lawn next Spring!

Spridlington Village Hall Committee

Russ & Bob’s We Can Do Service
� Building - garden walls, garages, porches, extensions
� Groundwork - patios, paths, drives, slabs, gravel etc
� Landscaping - complete design, planting and maintenance
� Boundaries - fences all types, hedges all aspects
� Trees - lopped, pruned, felled as needed
� Plumbing - washing machines, taps, bathrooms, radiators
� General House Maintenance - all work undertaken

Fully insured. References if needed. Past work can be viewed
Office:- 01673 885595 Mobile:- 07738 920203

Russ Froggatt
1 Cross Keys Yard, Front Street, Normanby-by-Spital. LN8 2ED
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49-51 QUEEN STREET, MARKET RASEN.  Tel. (01673) 843725

Pre-Paid Funeral Schemes Available

Funeral Directors
For the most dedicated professional
help, knowledge and understanding

“We are at your service in your time of need”

N.A.F.D MEMBER

J. Marshall

 PRESSED
4

TIME
IRONING SERVICE

All ironing picked up
and delivered to your door

QUALITY SERVICE
Hangers & Baskets supplied

Contact SHARON on 07957 566389
FOR A COMPETITIVE QUOTE

BUSINESS ADMIN
CAUSING YOU STRESS

Whether it be:
Basic Book Keeping

Annual Accounts Production Personal or Corporate Tax Payroll Processing
VAT Return Completion Return Preparation Limited Company Formations

We have the expertise to help you
Contact Steve or Sandra at

Lincolnshire Business Service on 01673 885170

Bringing down the cost of Professional Fees
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How Clean Is Your Oven?
Hate Cleaning it?

I'll Do it!
Ovens, Hobs, Cookers, Ranges,

Agas, Extractors

Prices From £40.00

No Mess, No Fuss, No Smell
No Caustic Chemicals

Fast friendly professional
service

Treat yourself, book today
Call Mike on: 01673 878109 or

Mobile: 07557 441307

Caenby Cliff, Market Rasen

Decking
Floors
Partition Walls

Doors
Kitchens
Wardrobes

And Much More!!

Call: 01526 343397 or 07760 995295
Email: ojs_caj2010@yahoo.co.uk

Web: www.ojs-carpentry.com

FREE ESTIMATES!!

O.J’s Carpentry & Joinery

IAN CROMACK
Ex BT Engineer, 30 Years Experience

Domestic, Commercial
& Industrial Structured Wiring

 Pre-wires & New Builds

Extension Sockets for
Satellite TV & Internet Connection

01673 876 242
07742 544 642

(

* * * * *

* * * * *

IAN SMITH
BUILDING SERVICES

Est 1988

Qualified Builder
For a competitive quote on

New work • Extensions
Roofing • Plastering

Patios and driveways
PVCu Fascias and gutters

Floor and wall tiling
Phone Ian

on
Snitterby

01673 818614
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NORMANBY & OWMBY
NORMANBY EDUCATIONAL CHARITY

If you are resident in Normanby by Spital and have children up to the age of 25 in
full time education please read on:
Normanby Educational Charity is a fund available to all students resident in Normanby by
Spital (not Owmby).  It is not means tested but students must be in full time education and
resident in Normanby, irrespective of where they are educated. It is available to students
up to the age of 25.
Please send your application to me at the address below. Please include, the names and
addresses of the applicants, the ages, and the year at school they are in and, if it was since
October 2010, when they started school
Please note that all students over the age of 16 must make the written application
themselves giving their date of birth and brief details of where they are studying and the
subjects being taken.
All applications must be received by 9th November 2011.  Unfortunately applications
received after this date will not be accepted, as the allocations have to be prepared in time
for the Meeting of the Trustees.
Please may I remind you that all students, even though they have received a payment in
previous years, must apply again. If in doubt please contact me, Mrs. Maureen Gariff, 1
Chapel Lodge Drive, Normanby by Spital,  LN8 2HR  Tel: 01673 878754 preferably after
7:00 p.m.

Monday November 7th at 2:00 p.m.
The Cottage, Main Street, Normanby

THIS MONTH
Bring three Favourite

Photographs of Yourself
 New Members Welcome

RAINBOW FELLOWSHIP
For residents of the Owmby Group of Parishes

COFFEE MORNING
The Glory Hole, Owmby-by-Spital

By kind permission of
Victor and Avril Harrison

Thursday 3rd November - 10:30 a.m.

Proceeds to Ss. Peter & Paul Church funds - All welcome
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NORMANBY-BY-SPITAL PARISH COUNCIL

At the meeting held on 5th October 2011, all Councillors were present: Cllrs Roy Bellamy,
Adam Carter, Ken Green, Daniel Clinch, Mrs Adele Crowther, Barbara Moulson and Helen
McLaughlin. The Clerk - Mrs Nadine Fox was in attendance. County Councillor Lewis
Strange and District Councillor Jeff Summers could not attend due to having to attend a
District Planning Meeting. There were no members of the public.
The state of the road surface along Private Lane is actually causing damage to cars and even
constant emails and telephone calls to Highways have not had any effect. It was agreed to
ask Steve Wiles, from Highways, together with CC Lewis Strange and Roy Bellamy to drive
along Private Lane to show how bad the surface is.
The Club for Young People has made a request to the school for a larger shed to be erected
in the grounds so they can store their equipment. The Parish Council had asked the Head of
the School and the Chair to the Governors to attend this meeting, but neither could attend.
The Clerk has received some adhesive signs requesting people clear up after their dog fouls
and some requesting people to pick up their litter - these will be appearing soon in areas
where there is a problem with dog fouling and dropped litter.
The cemetery is being kept tidy, but if you know differently, please contact either Shirley
Sanderson (O-b-S Clerk) on 843324 or Nadine Fox (N-b-S Clerk) on 878148.
As the Website is taking time to set up, it was decided to set up a Facebook, so those who
know how to use it, can see what the Council is up to.
The Queen's Diamond Jubilee - weekend Saturday June 2nd through to and including
Tuesday June 5th 2012 will hopefully be celebrated in some way. If you have any ideas or
want to help, please place (sensible) comments in "suggestion box" in the Post Office.
LIVES still need more volunteers. This is a very worthwhile group to belong to and one can
give as little or as much time as one feels they can, so please contact the Regional
Development Officer - Roger Ferguson on 07766 992438 or the Spridlington Group
Coordinator - Anna Williams on 07714 401100 if you think you could be a First Responder.
SNOW
Apparently we are in for another hard winter. The Parish Council is working with Head of
Highways to locate businesses and individuals with suitable snow clearance equipment who
are prepared to help when snow falls. Throwing salt from salt bins onto icy roads or
pavements - volunteers are needed to do this, and to report when the salt bins are getting low
on salt. If anyone can assist with of the above, please contact the Clerk so a list of helpers
can be drawn up, Highways notified and then we may not be snowed in for a long as we
were at the beginning of this year.
WASTE COLLECTION
Hopefully you have had the new calendar for when and what waste is being collected. No
garden waste collection from November this year, but starting again in March. The new
calendar is starting with blue bins collected on TUESDAY 15th November (for Normanby),
followed by black bins on 22nd November and then every other week for black and blue
bins as before, but on a Tuesday.
The next meeting will be on Wednesday 30th November 2011

Nadine Fox (Clerk)
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Christingle
St. Peter and St Paul Sunday Special invite you

to their Christingle Service
on Sunday 4th December

Owmby-By-Spital at 6.0 pm.
Refreshments will be available

after the service.
Retiring collection proceeds

to go to the Children’s Society.
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NORMANBY BY SPITAL PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWS
The smell of roast pork, roast potatoes, and a selection of seasonal vegetables, all
locally produced in Lincolnshire, wafted across Normanby on October 12th. Thank you
to all who attended our Roast Dinner Day. We served over fifty meals to members of
the local community, bringing the total including our pupils and staff to well over 100.
This ensured the event was a great success. It was good to see everyone sitting together
and enjoying a delicious meal. Well done to Mrs Looker for cooking for so many!
We are holding a regular coffee morning on the first Wednesday of each month starting
Wednesday 2nd November. Come along for a chat and a biscuit. Share ideas on how
you could support the school with fund raising. Toys are provided for younger children.
We look forward to seeing as many of you as possible.
We are now able to make known our OFSTED results. The school is very happy to have
been graded as GOOD with OUTSTANDING behaviour. Congratulations to the
children, you must be very proud of them, we certainly are!
September was a month of inspections for us as we also under went an Investors in
People Review. The outcome was successful and we retain our Investors in People
Award.
Free to a good home
We have recently replaced tables (rectangular and hexagonal shaped) in school. If any
one would like table(s), suitable for community groups or office/ bedroom, please
contact the school.
Normanby by Spital Primary School
Main Street
Normanby by Spital
Market Rasen
LN8 2HE
Tel: 01673 878216
Dates for your diary:
Christmas Play- in the school hall on 7th and 8th December, times to be confirmed at
a later date
Christmas carol service in Normanby Church on 16th December at 2pm.
Finally we say a fond farewell to Mrs Mags Perry. Mags has worked at the school for
many years. During that time she has taken on the role of mid day supervisor, cleaner,
classroom assistant… and the list goes on. We wish Mags all the best as she moves on
to pastures new.

OWMBY PCC MONTHLY DRAW - August 2011
1st 2nd 3rd

Rita Cottingham Sally Mundy Christine Harrison
If anyone would like to join our Monthly draw you would be most welcome.

We have nearly 100 members, so it would be nice to make it that number.
It costs just £12.00 for the year - Contact Avril on 878393
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Main St, Normanby-by-Spital, Market Rasen, LN8 2HE Tel: 01673 878353

 National Lottery, DIY Section

MON to FRI 7:45 - 19:00; SAT 8:30 - 16:00; SUN 9:00 - 14:00
MON to SAT 9:00 - 12:30

Post Office Services
Local Produce
Fresh Fruit & Vegetables
Daily Newspapers/Magazines

Everyday Groceries
Greetings Cards
Mobile Phone Top-Ups
Electricity Key Charging
Cigarettes

Whist Drive Results
For October 2011

1st Lady Janet Andrew 1st Gent Brian James
2nd Lady Marlene James 2nd Gent Brian Jois
Low Score Valerie Anderson

Avril Harrison
Near Score Shirley James

Brian James
Miniature Marlene James

Avril Harrison
Raffle Lois Green

Valerie Anderson
Anyone wishing to join us at the next Whist Drive, it will be held at the home of

We are always pleased to see new faces, and it is always a very light-hearted evening.

THANK YOU
CYCLE RIDE

Courtney Wiggins had a very enjoyable day cycling with her Father, they started at
Scothern, then Dunholme, Welton, Hackthorn, Spridlington, Saxby, Owmby,
Normanby, Glentham and Glentham Chapel.
They wish to thank everyone who sponsored them
They made a grand total of £184.00, of which half goes to Owmby Church.

If you have an article, story or event concerning Owmby or Normanby, please contact
Avril on 01673 878393 or email your submission to her at normanby@owmbygroup.co.uk.
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MAD4MATHS
Basic Numeracy Skills

to
GCSE Mathematics

Full age and ability range covered,
including children,

parents and adult learners

Contact Jeannie on
01673 878879

Fully qualified, CRB-checked tutor

R & M HARRISON LTD
Saxowm, Fen Lane, Owmby-By-Spital

Tel: 01673 878283
Email: rmharrisonowmby@aol.com

Electrical Contractors
 Domestic, Commercial &
 Agricultural Engineers

N.I.C.E.I.C. Approved Contractors
U.K.A.S. Accredited

Dates flexible - one day courses or shorter sessions
over four weeks, with professional artists

Course fee includes all materials: £75

Contact Alexis or Janet
01673 878615 email: ragowaring@btinternet.com

The Chapel, Normanby by Spital LN8 2HG

CREATE YOUR OWN
ABSTRACT PAINTING
ON CANVAS

Eden Reflexology
Do you feel stressed and tired? Are you suffering from a condition from which you are struggling to get relief?

Do you simply feel ‘not quite right’?
Maybe you would just like an hour to relax and switch off whilst your body rebalances.

Reflexology is a wonderful natural therapy originating from Egypt, India and China. It is a non-intrusive therapy,
treating the whole person not just prevailing symptoms… any congestion or tension can be represented in the feet.

Hopi ear candling and Indian head massage also available.
For more details or to make an appointment please call Kathryn Dean MAR, PRM Clinical Reflexologist

on 07747 471752 / 01427 668897 or email: kdean@talktalk.net.
The Old Post Office, St George’s Hill, Glentworth, Lincolnshire, DN21 5DB

www.eden-reflexology.co.uk
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Tel / Fax:
Mobile:

Contact Alan

MURPHY’S

LANDSCAPES

PBFS PEST CONTROL
ALL PESTS

Rats, mice, moles, wasps etc

Domestic - Commercial - Agricultural

Paul Brand
01673 849 925
07867 558 318

Print & Web Solutions
I SN YNC D E S I G N

01673 878 486

Brand Consultants
Advertising
Brochures
Stationery
Leaflets
Websites
Emailers
Catalogues
Annual Reports
Signage & Livery
Exhibition Design
Banners & Flags
Direct Mail
Packaging
Logos

View our on-line portfolio
www.insyncdesign.co.uk

info@insyncdesign.co.uk

Skittlestone Cottage,Normanby By Spital LN8 2EB

Design, Print,Web
PR & Marketing

Promote your business
Achieve measurable results

For domestic, commercial or
agricultural building projects

contact your local builders
M W CROWE LIMITED

Fen Road, Owmby by Spital
Market Rasen LN8 2HP

MWC

01673 878303
01673 878533
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GLENTHAM & CAENBY
GLENTHAM PARISH COUNCIL

NOTES ON MEETINGS HELD ON THURSDAY 6th OCTOBER 2011
Council matters
Have your lights gone out recently? The local Police beat team reported to the Parish Council two
thefts of cabling in the parish last month, which caused great inconvenience when the electricity
supply was interrupted. If you hear or see anything suspicious, especially at night time, call the
Police; numbers are at the back of this magazine.
Cherry Tree Farm is back in the news; the site has been sold, and the developer recently gave the
public an opportunity to ask questions and make comments about his plans, which include a farm
shop, a fishing lake with holiday cabins and caravans, a garden centre and a play barn with cafe.
If the application goes to plan, work could start in February next year, and a noticeable
improvement to the frontage of the site is expected.
The Council is aiming to organise a coach trip to the Lincoln Christmas Market this year; details
will be displayed in the Village Shop, so hurry before all of the seats are allocated.
After several months of erratic behaviour, the Church clock seems to be going again, hopefully
without further problems. Tenders are currently being sought for follow-up work on other parts
of the mechanism, to ensure continued smooth running.
Date of next meeting
The next meetings are scheduled for Thursdays 3rd November and 1st December at 7:30 p.m.
There is always an open forum for the public to raise any Parish issues and everyone is welcome.
Parish Council contact details
The Councillors:-
 Neil Simpson (Chairman) Sarah Shaw
 Alan Lakeman (Vice-chairman) David Rayner
 John Youngson Summers Mark Dowthwaite
The Councillors can be contacted via the Parish Clerk, as follows:-
 Jeff Reynolds, Lark Rise, 5A Beck Hill, Tealby, Market Rasen LN8 3XS
 Tel: 01673 838571 -  Email: gpclarkrise@btinternet.com

‘The Crown’ at Glentham
Men’s Breakfast

Katy & Darren have agreed to serve breakfast on

An opportunity for men to meet and chat over a delicious full English breakfast!
Please Phone Peter Atkinson on 01673 878806 to reserve a place

Organised by Glentham Methodist Church

Saturday 12th November
At 9:00 a.m.

If you have an article or story concerning Glentham, please contact Margaret Cromack
on 01673 876242 - or email your submission to her at glentham@owmbygroup.co.uk
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370 371 Gainsborough to Market Rasen
route number 370 371 371
 School Days Tues SD/Tues
Gainsborough Bus Station 0740 1200 1450
Glentham 0805 1223 1513
Market Rasen Market Place 0820 1238 1528

Gainsborough to Market Rasen
Monday to Friday

370 371 Market Rasen to Gainsborough
route number 371 371 370
 SD/Tues Tues School Days
Market Rasen Market Place 0845 1245 1553
Glentham 0900 1300 1608
Gainsborough Bus Station 0924 1325 1628

Market Rasen to Gainsborough
Monday to Friday

LOCAL BUS TIMETABLE

Glentham Village Hall

COFFEE MORNINGS
Thursdays

November 3rd, 10th, 17th & 24th
All welcome  Proceeds to Village Hall Funds

St Peter’s Guild

COFFEE MORNING
Tuesday 22nd November at 10:30 a.m.

Sarah’s Cottage, Glentham
By kind invitation of  Colin & Hilary

All Welcome

PRESENCE BIBLE STUDY AND PRAYER GROUP
Inter-denominational - Praying for our Communities

Thursdays 10th & 24th of November, 7:00 p.m.
Tilsit, Bishop Norton Road, Glentham.

Contact Jenny or Peter on 01673 878806

GLENTHAM & DISTRICT GARDENERS’ CLUB
The next meeting will be on

Tuesday 8th November at 7:30 p.m.
in Glentham Village Hall

Neil Timm of The Fern Nursery, Binbrook will give a talk on
"Basic Pruning"

Entry is free and non-members are welcome to attend.
The latest date for entries to December/January’s Signpost

is Tuesday the 15th of November at 6:00 p.m.



Signpost30

Baby & Toddlers Group
10:00-11:30 a.m. Every Monday

At Glentham Chapel
£1.00 per adult

For further information please phone Jenny 878806 or Kathy 876284

THANK YOU
THE GLENTHAM SINGERS

We invited you and you came!
At the Methodist Church Centenary concert in September so many of you came that the
balcony was opened to accommodate the overflow from downstairs.
You came from far and near to support us, Canterbury being the farthest away that we heard
of, but also from Glentham, Welton, Market Rasen, Upton, Kexby and other villages in the
surrounding area.
The programme was an extremely varied one with excerpts from Oklahoma, The Lion King,
Sister Act, Sound of Music and Mama Mia to name but a few of the shows featured.
Comments from the audience were' magnificent', 'superb', 'encore!' and we have at least one
convert from 'The X Factor' to The Glentham Singers concerts. What an accolade!
Thank you for your support at this milestone event. The concert was repeated at Crowle a
few days later and was again received with great enthusiasm and we have an invitation to
return next year.
We will be giving as Christmas concert on Monday December 12th 2011 in Glentham
Village Hall when proceeds will be for Glentham Village Hall funds.
Thank you again for your continued support.
See you at Christmas!

The Glentham Singers

Glentham Village Hall

GLENTHAM 55+ CLUB
Monday November 14th at 2:00 p.m.

New members would be very welcome

The next group meeting will be on
Tuesday 1st November at 7:30 p.m.

The Trap House, Glentham
New members are always most welcome.

Glentham & Caenby Tapestry Group
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Live music night
Glentham Village Hall

Saturday 19th November
7:30 p.m.

The B
ig P

hunk Ban
d

Prize Auction

Tickets £15 each
With bangers & mash supper included

Admission by ticket only

Available from Margaret On 01673 876242
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Newsagents, a wide selection of Beer, Wines & Spirits, Household Provisions,
Bread & Cakes, Cigarettes, Tinned, Chilled and Frozen Food, Confectionery,
Greetings Cards & Stationery, Council Tax and many Utility bill payments,
National Lottery, Phone Top-ups, and more.

A selection of fresh meats from Curtis is always available, along with the
usual pastries, bread and cakes.

Your shopping can be delivered
Enquire for details of delivery arrangements.

Pay with your debit card and take advantage of our cash-back facility.

Lunchtime closing:  12.30 p.m.  – 1.30 p.m. every day.
Bank Holiday Mondays:   Closed all day

Please note the change to the Sunday opening times

Morning newspapers delivered to:
Glentham, Bishop Norton, Normanby, Owmby, Spridlington, Hackthorn.

Photocopying service available

Contact us: High Street, Glentham, LN8 2EQ.
Telephone/fax: 01673 878474

SHOP OPENING TIMES
Monday – Saturday: 7:00 a.m. - 7:00 p.m.

Sunday: 9:00 a.m. - 12:30 p.m.

M.J.SPENCER & SONS
(NETTLEHAM) Ltd

BUILDING MAINTENANCE
22 BECKSIDE, NETTLEHAM

For all types of building work:
Extensions, Patios, uPVC Doors and Windows

Cladding in PVC to fascia and soffit boards

Estimates free and all work guaranteed
Why not phone for a competitive quote?

Telephone: 01522 754690
Mobile: 07721 493316

Local, Efficient Heating and Plumbing Service

ALL MAJOR WORK COVERED BY WARRANTY

GAS / OIL & LPG,

Central Heating
Gas Fires/Cookers
General Plumbing

01673 878977
07533 942226
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EMMA FROST PERSONAL TRAINING
WHATEVER YOUR AGE OR ABILITY, TAKE PART IN MY CIRCUITS

CLASS AND LOSE WEIGHT, GET FIT & HAVE FUN!!

GLENTHAM VILLAGE HALL
EVERY MONDAY 7:00pm - 7:45pm & 8:00pm - 8:45pm

£3.00 ENTRY

CONTACT 07912 221261 FOR MORE INFO OR TO BOOK A PLACE

High Street
Glentham

01673 878591
FOR

FIXED PRICE
Servicing
Repairs

Petrol Oils Used Vehicles
Recovery

Glentham BookkeepingServices

Tax Returns
Accounts Administration

Call Kathy on 01673 876284
to discuss your requirements

Alternatively, email
glenthambookkeeping@hotmail.com

Day to Day Bookkeeping
Accounts up to Trial Balance

Glendower
Guest House

Friendly atmosphere
Bed & Breakfast facilities

Recently refurbished, TV lounge
Reasonable Rates

High Street, Glentham
Market Rasen. LN8 2EQ

01673 878660

OFSTED REGISTERED
CHILDMINDER

has vacancies full/part time
and holiday cover

 Excellent learning and play
opportunities to support all

ages in a homely environment

Based in Glentham

  Contact Claire
01673 876217 / 07849 131761



Signpost34

Lincolnshire’s Premier
Lawnmower & Garden Machinery Centre

Bishop Bridge, Market Rasen, Lincs LN8 3LY  Tel: 01673 844250  Fax: 01673 844021
www.greenstripe.net  email: sales@greenstripe.net

(Shown with optional hose

Green
GARDEN MACHINERY

Husqvarna Hand Held Petrol Blower
£ 2 2 5  inc VAT

Vacuum Bag Available

Elite Maestro Petrol
Garden Shredder

£955 inc VAT

Husqvarna 235 Chainsaw
c/w 15” bar & chain

O n l y  £ 1 7 9  inc VAT

Billy Goat Lawn Vacuum
£ 8 2 5  inc VAT

Long Reach Petrol
Hedge Cutters

£ 4 2 5  inc VAT

Petrol Hedge Cutters
F r o m £ 2 2 9 inc VAT

ARCHITECTURAL DESIGN

7 Gladstone Street, Gainsborough, Lincolnshire DN21 2ND
Call Eric on 01427 614500 or 07947 591 952

 • EXTENSIONS
 • CONVERSIONS

FULL PLANNING & BUILDING REGULATION SERVICE
SPECIFICATIONS & BILLS OF QUANTITIES PREPARED

 • ALTERATIONS
 • NEW BUILDS

STEEL BEAM DESIGN CALCULATIONS PREPARED FOR BUILDING REGS
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LANDSCAPING
SCHOOL GROUNDS, DOMESTIC AND COMMERCIAL PROPERTIES

TEL: 07747 471750
www.countrysideandgardenco.co.uk

JASON DEAN
BSc. (HONS) COUNTRYSIDE MANAGEMENT

Patios supplied and installed, circles, natural stone and reproductions
Decking, pergolas, arches and arbours

Fencing and gates - agricultural, commercial, domestic and equestrian.
Driveways established and maintained

Hedge trimming, laying and planting
Small and medium trees pruned, trimmed and felled

Bespoke animal housing – kennels, catteries, stables, hen houses etc.
Public Liability insurance up to £5,000,000

SEASONED HARDWOOD LOGS

SPLIT 9” MIXED VARIETY LOGS (FELLED OVER 1 YEAR)

DELIVERED IN CUBIC METRE BREATHABLE BAGS (RETURNABLE)

£80 (INC VAT) PER CUBIC METRE BAG PLUS £5 DEPOSIT ON BAG
REFUNDED ON UNDAMAGED BAGS

CASH ON DELIVERY

FREE DELIVERY WITHIN 10 MILE RADIUS

LONGER OR SHORTER LOGS ON REQUEST
NOTICE IS REQUIRED FOR SEASONED LOGS

Contact: Robin Hall 01673 860409
J & JH HALL (WELTON) LTD

HACKTHORN GRANGE
HACKTHORN

LINCOLN
LN2 3PE
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Hello readers
The Neighbourhood Policing Team have had several calls in recent weeks concerning scam
phone calls and e-mails made by companies and individuals purporting to offer services or
rewards, the most recent offering a service to rid your computer of viruses. Our
investigations suggest these calls are coming from overseas and are not genuine.
Though it may seem like common sense, please exercise caution when dealing with those
you are not familiar with. Genuine companies do not request bank account or other personal
information by e-mail. Do not give any details to those you cannot be sure about and
remember the old saying, if it sounds too good to be true, it probably is!
With the nights now beginning to draw in please remember to ensure your property is
secure. Whilst burglaries are thankfully uncommon in our villages it's nevertheless a good
idea to lock downstairs doors and windows, even when your home is occupied. Please also
ensure that you remove valuables from your vehicle when parking it overnight. Now may
also be the time to consider installing security lighting if your home does not have any.
Additional lighting not only discourages a potential thief but also alerts you to anyone that
may be around your property during the hours of darkness.
That's all for this month. Take care and stay safe.

PC Jan Powell

PCSO Nikki Grewal
Mobile: 07944 776999 - Voicemail: 01522 558798 (2239) - nikki.grewal@lincs.pnn.police.uk

PC Jan Powell – Community Beat Manager
Mobile: 07796 312477 - Voicemail: 01522 558798 (0597) - jan.powell@lincs.pnn.police.uk

*Mobile numbers are not 24 hr. Voicemail numbers are for non-urgent messages only. Please leave contact number.*

Reporting a Crime or Incident? Tel 0300 111 0300 (Non Emergency) or 999 (Emergency)

PC Lee Schofield
Mobile: 07500 920108 - Voicemail: 01522 558798 (0376) - lee.schofield@lincs.pnn.police.uk

PC Rachel Hughes
Mobile: 07500 920114 - Voicemail: 01522 558798 (1250) - rachel.hughes@lincs.pnn.police.uk

If anyone has any information with regards to a crime, no matter how small, please
contact the Neighbourhood Policing Team or alternatively, if you would like to
pass information anonymously, please call Crime Stoppers on 0800 555 111.

WELTON HEALTH CENTRE NEWS
At the time of writing we are putting the finishing touches to our new website which will be
available shortly - please log in to www.weltonsurgery.co.uk and take a look and as reported
last month, we are now on Facebook too.
Thank you to everyone who has provided email / postal addresses and suggestions to us to
enable us to have a sample patient group for survey purposes. Any patient who wishes to add
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their details to this list is still very welcome and we would particularly like to hear the views of
our younger patients - forms on the website or in the surgery. We will be conducting the first
survey shortly and look forward to your responses, the results of which will be discussed in full
with our Patient Participation Group in due course.
Dr Nellist will be starting her maternity leave at the end of this month and we are pleased to
announce that we will be working with Dr Alison Rawden and Dr Susan Protheroe during her
absence. We will also be welcoming two new Registrars in early December, Dr Helen Flint and
Dr Maiella Apudo for the first of their placements in a GP Practice and both will be with us
until early April 2012. Earlier this month Dr Stephen Barton, our Senior Partner, celebrated
thirty years as a Partner in the Practice and we all spent some time reminiscing over the changes
that have occurred since that time! It is also a good opportunity to put to rest once and for all
the unfortunate rumour that spread around the villages recently that Dr Inder has suffered an
untimely death in Canada - we have it on good authority that he is alive, very well and
thoroughly enjoying his retirement.
We still have 'flu vaccines for those i n the " at risk" groups - please ask at reception if you think
you may be eligible.

2011 Poppy Appeal
Our House-to-House and shop collections start on Saturday 29th October until 12th November.
We still need new collectors; some roads are not properly covered and some rounds are too
large. Anyone who would like to help, please contact me?
Remembrance
Our Sunday Remembrance Service is rotated annually between our five churches: Welton,
Dunholme, Scothern, Hackthorn and Spridlington. This year the service will be held in
Hackthorn Church at 10:45 am on 13th November (see page 13).
We are holding an Armistice Day Ceremony at Welton War Memorial on 11th November
gathering at 10:50am for a 10:55am start - All are welcome. If any organisation (Scouts, Guides
Etc.) who would like to attend and lay a wreath, I can order wreaths for them.
This year is the first time that the anniversary of Armistice Day falls on the 11th year, so on the
11th hour of the 11th day of the 11th month of this 11th year, we will remember them. I look
forward to a good turn-out.
St Mary's Church will be open after the ceremony for tea/coffee and biscuits.
Branch Meetings
We meet monthly in the Welton Sports and Social Club on the 3rd Tuesday of the month at
7:45 pm, with the exceptions of January and August. If you are interested in joining, please
come along and meet us, or phone me.
Our annual lunch will be held after the Remembrance Sunday Service in The Falconer, Welton
12:15 for 12:30. Any branch member interested please contact: 860479

Tony Davis - 860363
Branch Chairman

Welton & District

The latest date for entries to December/January’s Signpost
is Tuesday the 15th of November at 6:00 p.m.
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ST BARNABAS HOSPICE UPCOMING EVENTS
Christmas Craft Fair
Bailgate Methodost Church, Bailgate, Lincoln LN1 3AR. 10am - 3pm
Come visit our Christmas Craft Fair 10am till 3pm on Saturday 12th November at the Bailgate
Methodist Church, with local craft stands offering original gift ideas for Christmas. It will be a
space packed with beautiful things from craft makers around the county. There will be unusual
handmade gifts from 'Polka Dot Canary', hand-tooled leatherwork and stained glass
handcrafted gem dragons by 'Unicorn Studios'. Moist, light, fluffy and deliciously moreish
'Yumi Cupcakes' and handmade advent calendars, plus beautiful handmade jewellery. So
whether browsing or buying why not join us for a cup of tea and a generous slice of homemade
cake. Families are most welcome and admission is free.
Light up a life & Torchlight Procession
The Lincoln Light up a Life service is at Our Lady of Lincoln Church on Cabourne Avenue
and takes place on Tuesday 29th November at 6.15pm, followed by the Torchlight Procession
at 7.30pm from Claytons Sports Ground on Lee Road to the breathtaking West Front of the
Cathedral where the Tree of Life will be lit during a short Celebratory Service. This is followed
by refreshments in Castle Square.
If you would like to shine a light for a loved one, or would like more information on the
celebratory service or torchlight procession, please contact us.
All donations from Light up a Life will help us care for patients and their families across
Lincolnshire.
For information on any of our events, or to buy tickets, visit www.stbarnabashospice.co.uk or
contact Becky on 01522 540300 or email becky.otter@stbarnabashospice.co.uk

WELTON PATIENT DOCTORS ASSOCIATION
I would like to thank everyone who supported the PDA Autumn Fayre on Saturday 8th October
- those who gave so generously sale items, cakes, and raffle and tombola prizes. All who bought
raffle tickets (all £889 worth of them), those who came along on the day and everyone who
helped in any way. The final proceeds for PDA funds were £1532.36 which I'm sure you will
agree is a magnificent achievement.
27 lucky winners received raffle prizes the 1st 3 being Debi Snowball of Market Rasen who
won a Wii Fit kindly donated by Harlequin Frames of Welton, Isi Reynolds who won a starter
fish tank kit donated by Perry Aquatics of Dunholme and D. Ream of Welton who won a family
ticket for 5 to Woodside Falconry and Wildlife Park at Newball nr Langworth.
We would like to thank all those businesses and individuals who also donated raffle prizes
including Welton Manor Golf Club, Lincolnshire Cooperative Society, Welton Paper Shop,
Finishing Touches Welton, The New Station, Langworth, Kedgeree, Welton Spice, Hair Sense,
The Spa Shop, Dunholme, Scothern Nurseries and Taylors of Welton.
The PDA Christmas Lunch is being held on Friday 9th December in Welton Village Hall. The
doors will open at 11:45am and the meal will be served at 12:15pm. The bar will be open for
those who wish to purchase drinks and there will be the usual raffle and cake stall. The meal
will comprise orange juice, Roast Turkey with seasonal veg and all the trimmings, a choice of
Christmas pudding with brandy sauce or trifle all followed by tea or coffee and mints. Tickets
priced at £5 per person are now on sale from Roy Minnitt (860980), Dunholme Spa shop and
the Health Centre Dispensary. Please reserve your tickets early to avoid disappointment as this
is always a popular event.
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ST LUKE'S CHURCH, NORTH CARLTON
Invites you to an evening with

The Cabra Singers
On Wednesday 23 November 2011 at 7:30 pm

This popular Hackthorn based group of local singers, conducted by
Richard Crossland, will be entertaining you with a selection of songs
with a theme based on "the coming of winter".
Last year this was a highly popular event so we encourage you to
reserve your tickets early.

Tickets £5 adult, children free (to include light refreshments)

Tickets available by contacting the following telephone numbers:
01673 - 861026, 860283 or 860342

01522 - 730562 or 730970

UNWANTED BOOKS
I will collect unwanted books free of charge.

I can provide consignments of books free of charge for charitable events.
I can sometimes find individual titles, authors and subjects.

For example John wants anything and everything on the First World War, Martyn
collects Egyptology, Margaret is reading P.J.Tracy, Peter wants me to look out for

Railway Modelling books and Edward wants items on cricket.
Ring Roger 07751 927941

DUNHOLME WI

Our meeting this month is on Wednesday 9th November.
We meet in the Jubilee room of the Dunholme village hall at 7.30pm.

The speaker will be a solicitor from Chatterton Solicitors.
The Competition will be "A Holiday Souvenir"

Roll Call; "Breakfast of my Choice"
Teas served by Kath Hewitt and Peal Skayman.

BINGO

Bingo will be played at the Dunholme Old School Centre on
Tuesdays November 8th and 22nd.

Eyes down will be at 1.45pm.
For info call Janice Ritchie 01673 861172
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....................................................................
Oxford Touring Company

present
“The Jungle Book”

Adapted by award winning playwright, Neil Duffield, this production is produced by one of the UK’s
leading touring companies, inventively staged and performed through a dazzling blend of theatre, songs,

puppetry and movement to make a very special play for children and the young at heart alike.
Sunday 27th November - 7.30pm
Tickets £8.50 full / £7.00 Conc.

....................................................................
Inspired by William Hogath's Etchings...

Strangeface Theatre Company
present

“A Rake's Progress”
The Wild and Astonishing Life of Tom Rakewell

Wednesday 9th November - 7.30pm
Tickets £8.50 full / £7.00 Conc.

COMING to
The Broadbent Theatre, Wickenby LN3 5AW

Box Office 01673 885500
or book online at www.broadbent.org

....................................................................
Lindsey Rural Players

Presents
Film Night

“Hot Fuzz”
with Simon Pegg and Nick Frost,

and Jim Broadbent
as Inspector Frank Butterman

Thursday 17th November - 7.30pm
Tickets £4.00 full / £3.00 Conc.

....................................................................
Movement Theatre Company

presents
“Twelfth Night”

by William Shakespeare
Directed by Ben Blyth

Sunday 15th January 2012 - 7.30pm
Tickets £8.50 full / £7.00 Conc.

While every effort is made to ensure listings are both accurate and up-to-date,
you should always confirm with the venue before attending an event.
Concessions: OAPs, Students, under 16s, the unwaged, members of LRP
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For expert legal advice on individual and commercial matters

St Swithin's Court, 1 Flavian Road, Nettleham Road, Lincoln, LN2 4GR

Your contact: Annette Wood
Tel: 01522 512123

Out of hours tel: 07974 814633
www.andrew-solicitors.co.uk

email: annette.wood@andrew-solicitors.co.uk

PHIL SOMERS
PLUMBING

SERVICES
Reliable & Professional

Full Heating Systems
Cylinder Changes

All Leaks & Repairs
01673 818524
07790 241145

C8064

Mulberry Nails
Qualified CND Nail Technician

Spa Treatments for Hands & Feet
Pamper Parties
Weddings and

Children’s Birthdays

Call Vanessa for further information

Tel:01673 878816. Mobile:07939 063443
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Independent Financial Advice

Remuneration can be by commission, fees or a combination of the two.
Tax - Neither is Positive Solutions responsible for, nor does the Financial Services Authority regulate advice given with regard to taxation matters.

Positive Solutions (Financial Services) Ltd. is authorised and regulated by the Financial Services Authority.
Registered as a Limited Company in England and Wales No. 3276760.

positivesolutions
altogether individual

Our made-to-measure service focuses on all aspects of your finances. We seek to establish long-term
client relationships and provide a straight-forward Plain English financial planning service. Areas of
financial planning that we can help you with include:
Planning your retirement and pensions, making the most of your investments, addressing potential
inheritance tax liabilities, mortgages, life assurance, and income protection for you and your family.

altogether individual
positivesolutions

Julie Whitelock
Independent Financial Adviser
juliewhitelock@thinkpositive.co.uk

(01652) 640888 / (07713) 880256
1 Pinnings Lane, Waddingham, Gainsbrough, DN21 4SL

®

D & S
Plumbing & Heating Services

All Plumbing Work Undertaken
Oil Fired Boiler, Oil Tanks, Service, Repair & Installation

Pressurised Hot Water Systems Service, Repair & Installation

ENERGY EFFICIENCY REGISTERED
( 01673 818679 or 07774 232227

Contact Dave On:

No. C6904

A.J. Myers Joinery

www.ajmyersjoinery.co.uk - 01673878933 - 07731985030

· uPvc and Timber Windows, Doors, Fascias &
Soffits, Guttering and Conservatories

· Roofing, Loft Conversions
· Kitchens, Wood and Laminate Flooring
· Bespoke Furniture

No Job Too Small
Free No Obligation Estimates
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Crofton Interiors
Bespoke handmade soft furnishings

For a personal service and
made in your own fabrics

Contact Maxine
for a free quote and advice

01673 866363 / 07854 076972
www.croftoninteriors.co.uk

We Come To You

Home Call Computer Services
Local PC maintenance & solutions direct to your door

Email: Trevor@hccs-direct.co.uk  Web: www.hccs-online.co.uk

Appointments arranged at your convenience.

01673-818624 07742827285

over 30 years experience

Free Estimates

1 Paddock Chase,
Glentham, Lincoln. LN8 2FB

07752 184 771
01673 878593
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CHURCH CHUCKLES
The town pastor had died after a long, faithful and good life. He waited patiently for
St. Peter at the Pearly Gates.
Just ahead of him was Jim.
Jim was being cross-questioned by St. Peter who asked him who he was and what he
did for a living on Earth. “I’m Jim and I drove a taxi in New York.”
“Ah, yes,” said St Peter checking his clip board, “you are most welcome Jim, take this
golden silk robe and enter.”
St. Peter turned now to the pastor and asked him his occupation.
“I was the faithful pastor of St Mary’s Church for 43 years,” came the reply.
“Then take this cotton robe and enter the Kingdom of Heaven,” said St. Peter.
“How come,” asked the pastor politely, “Jim gets a golden silk robe and all I get is a
cotton one?”
St. Peter consulted his list and replied, “Easy, we go by results. Jim got more people
to pray in his taxi when he was driving around New York than you did in your church!”

==============================
The village Rector was passing a very well kept garden and stopped to admire the
beautiful flowers.…
"The Lord and you have done remarkable things to this garden," said the Rector to the
owner.
"Well, thank you Rector", replied the owner, "but you should have seen it when it was
only the Lord in charge!"

==============================
The Vicar at Harvest Festival had arranged all the vegetables in front of the Altar. He
asked the children if they could name them. The replies were potatoes, cabbage,
carrots, broccoli and swede. So he asked if they could use one word to cover them all.
A little boy held his hand up and replied, "Gravy"

==============================
With all the sadness and trauma going on in the world at the moment, it is worth
reflecting on the death of a very important person, which almost went unnoticed last
week.
Larry La Prise, the man who wrote "The Hokey Cokey" died peacefully at age 93. The
most traumatic part for the family was getting him into the coffin. They put his left
leg in... and that’s when the trouble started.

==============================
Three boys are in the playground bragging about their fathers. The first boy says, "My
Dad scribbles a few words on a piece of paper, he calls it a poem, they give him £50."
The second boy says, "That's nothing. My Dad scribbles a few words on a piece of
paper, he calls it a song, they give him £100."
The third boy says, "I got you both beat. My Dad scribbles a few words on a piece of
paper, he calls it a sermon and it takes eight people to collect all the money!"

Send your jokes or funny stories to me at signpost.editor@owmbygroup.co.uk
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CONTRIBUTORS - PLEASE NOTE
Items submitted must contain the Village name or the Section for inclusion and must be
legible. If possible, please type the entry. If emailing or sending a disk, send copy as plain
text. If you have your own design, send as an A5 Microsoft Word, Microsoft Publisher,
Adobe PDF or Serif PagePlus document and ensure it is fully editable. The editor reserves the
right to not publish any submitted material if it does not meet with the above guidelines.

SIGNPOST ADVERTISING RATES
Size Per Issue

  1/6 A5 page (60 mm x 60 mm) £5.00
  1/3 A5 page (60 mm x 122 mm) £10.00
  2/3 A5 page (122 mm x 122 mm) £20.00
  Full A5 page (122 mm x 184 mm) £30.00

Registered Charities, please contact the editor for insertion policies.
Please Note. Payment for adverts will be required prior to insertion. Please ensure you have
submitted your ad requirements and payment BEFORE the month’s deadline.

FLYER DELIVERY WITH SIGNPOST
Delivery of flyers with Signpost is £25.00. Printed flyers must be delivered to our distributor
by the Signpost deadline date (15th of the month).

POST OFFICE OPENING TIMES
Glentham

Monday 09:00 - 11:30
Thursday 14:00 - 16:30

Normanby & Owmby Monday - Saturday 09:00 - 12:30

MOBILE LIBRARY
Owmby by Spital Sandswalk (Fen Rd) 10:00 - 10:30 Mondays

November 21
December 19
January 16
February 13

Normanby by Spital Council Houses 10:45 - 11:15

Glentham Village Hall 11:30 - 12:00

Bishop Norton Well Street 12:45 - 13:15

Snitterby School Lane 13:30 - 14:00

Waddingham The Green 14:15 - 14:45

Full details, enquiries and renewals: 01522 782010

Have you visited the Owmby Group website?
http://owmbygroup.co.uk

Signpost Online - Including Back  Issues
http://owmbygroup.co.uk/signpost

Computer technology, and the use of the Internet to access information, are both
changing rapidly. We are looking to develop the Owmby Group website
considerably in the near future, and to make it a facility for all our parishes. More
details will be released as the website nears completion. If you have ideas that you’d
like to see on the new website, please let us know.
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USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS
Alcoholics Anonymous 01159 417100 Environment Agency 0800 807060
Anglian Water 08457 145145
British Rail 08457 484950 Hospitals
Bus Enquiries 08456 050605 Lincoln 01522 512512

Gainsborough 01427 816500
Charities Louth 01507 600100
Age Concern 01507 524798
Help the Aged 0808 8006565 Market Rasen Mail 01673 844644
Royal British Legion  01673 860363 NHS Direct  08 45 46 47
Samaritans 08457 909090

Police
Chemist, Boots 01673 843336 Emergency 999
Citizen’s Advice Bureau 08444 994199 Non-Emergency 0300 111 0300

County & District Councils
LCC 01522 783060 Police Stations
WLDC 01427 676676 Gainsborough 01427 810910

Lincoln 01522 882222
Crimestoppers 0800 555111 Welton 01673 860222

Doctors Post Offices
Ingham 01522 730269 Normanby & Owmby 01673 878353
Hibaldstow 01652 650580
Market Rasen 01673 843556
    Test Results 01673 840256
    Dispensary 01673 840254
Welton 08444 773072

DISCLAIMER
Signpost Magazine tries to offer its readers a wide range of articles by accepting submissions from third parties.
However, please bear in mind the editor and staff will not check facts or references of submitted materials. As a
result we cannot and do not guarantee the accuracy, completeness, or validity of the information supplied by the
said third parties. Unless specifically requested, submitters will have their name attached to their articles and
accept full responsibility for the accuracy and content of those articles.
Contact the editor for full terms and conditions of submitted articles and events.
The editor strives to provide complete reader satisfaction by editing and proofreading the magazine to the
highest standard. However, he is only human and therefore is unable to guarantee that all stories are ‘perfect’
and ‘error free’.

DONATIONS & COLLECTION POTS

Normanby & Owmby PO Pot   £8.50 Personal £100.00
Normanby School £52.00 Spridlington PC £100.00
Glentham Methodist Church £50.00 Hackthorn Village Hall £125.00

Springline Good Neighbours Scheme £25.00
THANK YOU ALL FOR YOUR GENEROSITY
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OWMBY GROUP MINISTRY TEAM
Parish Priest Canon Peter Godden 01673 860856
Assistant Priests Revd Richard Crossland 01522 730000

Revd Dr. John Tomlinson 01673 866159

Revd Bill Williams 01522 730365
Assistant Curate Revd Sally Turnbull 01673 862764
Lay Ministers Viv Bailey, Anne Hunter, Liz Harris, Peter Atkinson

CHURCHWARDENS
Glentham

Pat Beat 01673 878260
Robert Rowe 01673 878717

Hackthorn
William Cracroft-Eley 01673 860738
Cathy Andrews 01673 861058

Owmby
Avril Harrison 01673 878393
Liz Harris 01673 878829

Saxby
Tina Harrison 01673 878551
Chris Neave 01673 878820

Spridlington
Claire Marris 01673 862992
Anne Hunter 01673 863196

SIGNPOST TEAM
Editor & Advertising Manager Steve Harvey                    07835 429439 /  01502 744203
Secretary
Treasurer Jeannie Fortnum 01673 878879
Distribution

VILLAGE CONTACTS
Firsby Rosemary Cox 01673 878258
Glentham & Caenby Margaret Cromack 01673 876242
Hackthorn Cathy Andrews 01673 861058
Normanby & Owmby Avril Harrison 01673 878393
Saxby Sandra Neave 01673 878515
Spridlington Diana Burrows 01673 861363

VILLAGE HALLS - BOOKING & INFORMATION
Glentham Margaret Cromack 01673 876242
Hackthorn Cathy Andrews 01673 861058
Normanby-by-Spital Sarah King 01673 878216
Spridlington Jo Howard 01673 862015

DISTRICT COUNCILLORS
Waddingham & Spital Ward Jeff Summers 01673 878600

Welton Ward
Diana Rodgers 01673 863385
Malcolm Parish 01673 861118

COUNTY COUNCILLORS
Ancholme Cliff Ward Lewis Strange 01652 628448
Welton Rural Ward Sue Rawlins 01673 885545

PARISH COUNCIL CLERKS
Glentham Jeff Reynolds 01673 838571
Normanby Nadine Fox 01673 878148
Owmby Shirley Sanderson 01673 843324
Spridlington / Hackthorn Maria Wass 01673 861847



Printed by: The PrintRoom (Welton) Ltd. Telephone : 01673 862124
(e-mail: bill4printing@btconnect.com)

What’s On In November
Day / Date Time Function Venue

Tues 1 7:30 p.m. Glentham & Caenby Tapestry Group Trap House, Glentham

Thurs 3 10:00 a.m. Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall

Thurs 3 10:30 a.m. Coffee Morning The Glory Hole, O-b-S

Thurs 3 7:00 p.m. Fashion Show Hackthorn Village Hall

Thurs 3 7:30 p.m. Glentham Parish Council Meeting Glentham Village Hall

Mon 7 10:00 a.m. Baby & Toddlers Group Glentham Chapel

Mon 7 2:00 p.m. Rainbow Fellowship The Cottage, Normanby

Tues 8 7:30 p.m. Glentham & District Gardener’s Club Glentham Village Hall

Wed 9 7:30 p.m. Whist Drive The Glory Hole, O-b-S

Thurs 10 10:00 a.m. Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall

Thurs 10 7:00 p.m. Presence Bible Study and Prayer Group Tilsit, Glentham

Thurs 10 7:30 p.m. Hackthorn & Cold Hanworth History Group Hackthorn Village Hall

Sat 12 9:00 a.m. Men’s Breakfast The Crown, Glentham

Mon 14 10:00 a.m. Baby & Toddlers Group Glentham Chapel

Mon 14 2:00 p.m. Glentham 55+ Club Glentham Village Hall

December/January’s Signpost Deadline
Tuesday the 15th of November at 6:00 p.m.

Wed 16 10:30 a.m. Coffee Morning Old Rectory Cottage, Sprid

Thurs 17 10:00 a.m. Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall

Fri 18 7:30 p.m. Quiz Night Spridlington Village Hall

Sat 19 7:30 p.m. Live Music Night Glentham Village Hall

Sun 20 10:45 a.m. Messy Church Glentham Chapel

Mon 21 10:00 a.m. Baby & Toddlers Group Glentham Chapel

Tues 22 10:30 a.m. Coffee Morning Sarah’s Cottage, Glentham

Thurs 24 10:00 a.m. Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall

Thurs 24 7:00 p.m. Presence Bible Study and Prayer Group Tilsit, Glentham

Mon 28 10:00 a.m. Baby & Toddlers Group Glentham Chapel


